
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

REGISTERED OFFICE 

1 Galway Business Park, Dangan, Galway H91 A3EF 

Telephone : +353 91 587116  Email info@ryanhanley.ie  Web www.ryanhanley.ie 

Re: Limerick City Greenway (UL to Annacotty) 
 

Notification to An Bord Pleanála of Limerick City & County Council’s determination for the 
production of an Environmental Impact Assessment report for the proposed Limerick City Greenway 

(UL to Annacotty) 
 
 
Dear Ms Ingle, 

 

Ryan Hanley on behalf of Limerick City & County Council (LCCC) has carried out an Environmental Impact Assessment 

screening for the proposed Limerick City Greenway (UL to Annacotty) project. In accordance with Section 50 (1)(c) 

of the Roads Act 1993 (as amended), LCCC has determined the “construction of a proposed public road or the 

improvement of an existing public road would be likely to have significant effects on the environment” and therefore 

is required to produce an Environmental Impact Assessment report for the proposed Limerick City Greenway (UL to 

Annacotty) project.  

The proposed greenway will extend between the River Goody bridge and Cappamore junction, and it will comprise 

of 5.5km of proposed shared paths, cycle lanes and footpaths. Please refer to the Location Map for an overview 

of the route. This proposed greenway is part of a wider cycle network as detailed in the Limerick Development 

Plan 2022-2028 and in the Limerick Shannon Metropolitan Area Transport Strategy 2022.  

Should have any questions about the project please contact the undersigned.   

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Brendan Larkin  
Associate  
 
 
CC:  Sinead Kennedy, LCCC Project Manager 
 Rosie O’Donnell, LCCC Planner 
 Fintan Morrin, The Planning Partnership  
 
Attached Document:  

Location Map  
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